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“It’s Time to Raise the Bar”

Greetings in HIS Great and Wonderful Name! As I was walking around my community the other day, I started talking to my Lord and Savior.  The more I walked and talked, the louder the Lord impressed upon me the need for us to come together, as a team of Holy Warriors for HIM!  As I was talking to Him, in my mind and heart, I kept hearing it’s time to raise the bar!  It’s time [image: image2.png]


to raise the bar!  It’s time to raise the bar in our prayer actions!  I am writing to you about something that I have shared with the Advisory Board, area directors, and pastors.   I believe with all my heart and soul that now is the time to “raise the bar” in the war against the evil one!  

As a committed team of believers, we need to come together in prayer and stop Satan in his tracks!  He has been very busy throughout our district in many, many different ways.  The most effective way to combat Satan is to go into a deeper level of prayer coverage and commitment. The battle is getting tougher and we need to wage a stronger battlefront.  We need to increase our level of prayer coverage.  We have many saints being attacked and I suggest that we come together to pray against our mutual enemy.

I try my best to heed and do what the Lord has instructed me to do!  He has told me to call for a District-wide Prayer Vigil.  We need to come together as a Body of Believers to cry out to God concerning many of our urgent prayer needs.  On Friday, November 5, 2004, from 12:00 noon until midnight, we will meet together in nine locations throughout the New England District to bring our petitions to our Heavenly Father. We need to pray together over an extended period of time in one day! [image: image3.png]



All of our people have prayer needs, and as a district we have some critical prayer needs.  We need a way to store up our prayer requests.  Beginning this Sunday, I’d like every one of our churches to place A PRAYER BOWL AT THE ALTAR.   Have our people write their prayer requests on pieces of paper and then place them in the prayer bowls.  The name of the church should be included on each prayer request so that we will know from which church the prayer request originated. Our folks should have the opportunity to write prayer requests and drop them into the bowls at every service leading up to November 5th.
On November 5th all prayer requests from each church bowl will be taken to the central church location and combined with all the other church prayer requests.  As folks come to pray, they will take several prayer requests from the central prayer bowl, and pray for the situation or individual on that piece of paper.  If everyone participates, there will be hundreds of prayer requests at each of the nine church locations.  We should not run out of prayer requests and people should be praying all over the churches….once they have prayed the prayer and [image: image4.wmf]people have prayed in agreement. The prayer requests will be saved and prayed for again at a different time slot.

In addition, at pre-established time intervals, all nine churches will be praying together for the same needs. For example, at 2:00 p.m. every church will be praying for Chuck, Sally, David, etc.  At 5:00 p.m. we will be praying for the College, the General Superintendents, the world, the unsaved, etc.  The entire Body of Believers will cry out to God for specific prayer needs.

I look forward to our prayer journey together.  We will be sending out information as quickly as possible.  Please place the details in your bulletins and newsletters.  Please keep this before your people as we commence this “prayer watch” together.  Please pray with me regarding this critical matter.  It is important to have all 273 licensed ministers involved.  It is extremely important to have all 10,000 Nazarenes in the New England District involved in this battle march for Jesus!  

I am hoping and planning to attend several of the locations on that great day of prayer!  Let’s move this army of saints together in unity and in love!  If you have further ideas, please do not hesitate to speak with me.

Love in Christ,

Jossie

Please Note Change

The brunch scheduled for October 5th for Boston North and Southern New Hampshire has been changed to October 6th at 10:00 a.m.  The Vermont/Northern New Hampshire brunch at Johnson will remain on October 5th at 6:00 p.m.

Clergy Retreats
Pastors, come to one of our Clergy Retreats for a time of relaxation, worship, prayer, and fellowship!  Dinner on Tuesday night as well as breakfast and lunch on Wednesday are provided.  Cost is $40 PPDO in the Inn, or $30 PP in a Cabin Bunk.  We’d like everyone to attend at least one of the scheduled retreats:

October 12 (2 p.m.) to October 13 (2 p.m.)

January 11 (2 p.m.) to January 12 (2 p.m.)

April 5 (2 p.m.) to April 6 (2 p.m.)

For more information, please call Dan Whitney at 603-428-8219 or 603-478-3363 or email him at danwhitney@whcamp.org.
Welcome Our New Pastor

Please join me in welcoming Pastor Scott Olsen, the new pastor of Springfield First Church of the Nazarene.  He will be starting there on October 3, 2004.  He and his wife Cheryl have been married for 17 years and have three children: Sandy, Tiffany, and Missy.  They also have two grandsons: Kris and Kyle. Scott and Cheryl have been members in our Nashua Church.  We welcome them to this new assignment and the New England District.  Scott and Cheryl’s prior ministry opportunities have been in Kentucky, Indiana, and Maine. 

Pastors & Spouses Retreat

The Pastors and Spouses Retreat is on November 11-13 at the Renaissance Hotel in Bedford, Massachusetts.  Come for a “No Pain/No Strain Retreat.”  The speakers this year include:  Dr. Jan Lanum, Dr. Bill Malas, Dr. Russell Metcalf, and Rev. Ken Stanford.  The price is $290/couple; $230/single; $145/single when you share a room.  The dress code is very, very casual.  If you wish to attend the banquet only, it will be on Friday evening and will cost $25 per person.  (Make sure and place reservations for “banquet only” as well!)  You must prepay by October 6th.   Call Karen at the district office to make your reservations.  (To preview the facilities, go to www.RenaissanceBedford.com.)
Nazarene Youth International (NYI)

Festival of Life is Back!

Practices have begun to prepare for the March 2005 return of Festival of Life.  FOL is the regional NYI annual event.  This is a great opportunity for our students to fellowship with other students from Maine to Virginia.  This is also a great time for mentoring relationships between students and adults.  There will be a major focus on service during that week as well.  

Please begin now to prepare your students for this significant event.  For more information contact Gerry Desrochers, 978-453-1063.

NYI Events:

October 2 - Practice Quiz at Wollaston

   Contact Person:  Lori Jeffrey

October 16 - Festival of Life Practice at Uxbridge

    Contact Person:  Gerry Desrochers

November 6 - Practice Quiz at Manchester, CT 

    Contact Person:  Lori Jeffrey

November 13 - Festival of Life Practice at Lamoille Valley 

    Contact Person:  Gerry Desrochers

Sunday School Ministries

TEACH 2004 Conference

It is not too late to register online for our October 1 and 2, TEACH 2004 CONFERENCE at www.teach2004.org.  The conference begins at 7:30 Friday evening and continues at 8 o’clock on Saturday morning at the Nashua, NH church. Every pastor, Sunday School superintendent, teacher, and potential teacher should plan to attend. The cost, including lunch, take home materials, and all sessions, and workshops, is only $35.00. Learn how to make your Sunday School more effective. Phone Ron Keller, District Sunday School Chairman at (978)777-2060 for information. 

Register to Vote and
Register New Sunday School Members

Vote in the November Election and 

Vote Sunday School 

Materials are available at www.nazarenesundayschool.org for the Autumn Sunday School enrollment and attendance drive. Grow your Sunday School. Get the material. Use the material. Remember to report your average attendance and your enrollment at the end of every month. 

Children’s Bible Quizzing 

For information on beginning a Children’s Bible Quiz team, please telephone Quizzing Director Patsy Malas at 617-770-1946 for information. This program is an excellent way to involve and to teach our children with the Word of God. 

Annual District Women’s Retreat
Director Darlene Lamos 802-635-2970, District Women’s Director will lead the annual Women’s Retreat at our Windsor Hills Camp, October 8 to 10.  The Rev. Dr. Jossie Owens, will be the special speaker. 

Attendance Statistics

To see the Attendance Statistics for the month of August go to the district website:  www.newenglanddistrictnaz.org.   Please remember to submit your attendance statistics to Ron Keller or Dan Beckwith every month!

Reynolds Institute
We have enrolled four new students for the fall semester who are auditing classes for personal enrichment.  Please remember to keep this option open to members of your congregation.  The fee for auditing a course is only $100.
“Prophetic Priestly Ministry”

Just a reminder that all pastors are invited to attend a Pastor's seminar on "Prophetic Priestly Ministry" by Dr. Darius Salter on Tuesday, October 5, at the Keene Church of the Nazarene.  The time is 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  Lunch will be provided.   To register or for more information, please contact John Reilly at 603-357-5100 or jfrtrek@cheshire.net  Cost $5.

Prayer Requests

James 5:13-14

We need to pray ...

· for Chuck and Sally Zink and their cancer treatment.

· for David Wooster who needs a heart transplant.

· for our students at ENC.

· for the Prayer Vigil on November 5th.

· for all of our churches!

· for our public officials both local and national. 

· for unity in the Body of Jesus Christ!

· that the Anointing of the Holy Spirit fall fresh in each of our services!

· for the sick and hurting in all of our churches and homes!

· for new people to be won for Jesus Christ!

· that God will use each of us everyday as an instrument of HIS Love to others!

· that HE will increase our Faith in HIM!

Praises!!!

· We praise HIM for waking us up this morning!

· We praise HIM for sending HIS SON!

· We praise HIM for providing for our tables and shelter for our comfort.

· We praise HIM for HIS love.

· We praise HIM for sending the HOLY SPIRIT!
New England District Calendar

SEPTEMBER -  NMI Emphasis:  Membership, 
Alabaster & Prayer
24-26
Reynolds Institute Assessment Weekend at WHC

25
Southern (Main) Ambassadors Jamboree  - So. Weymouth

25
Festival of Life Practice - Manchester , CT

28
District Dept. Heads -- Quincy

28
Ministerial Preparation Evaluation -- Quincy

OCTOBER -  NMI Emphasis: Mission Priority One 
& Prayer

Pastor Appreciation Month
1-2
Teach Conference - Nashua

1-2
District Teen Quiz

3
Worldwide Communion Sunday

5
Mission Area Brunches - Boston N. & S. NH @ Nashua  - 10 AM; and VT/N. NH – Johnson 6 PM

7
Mission Area Brunches - Boston W/CT & W. MA/RI  @ Uxbridge - 10 AM; and SE MA/Boston S/Urban Boston @ Wollaston – 6 PM

8-10
District Women’s Retreat - WHC

12-13
Clergy Retreat – WHC

16
Festival of Life Practice - Uxbridge, MA

17-19
Children’s Quizzing – Local Meet

20-22
ENC Trustee Meetings

21
District NYI Council - Lowell

23
District NMI Council - Quincy

26-28
Leadership Conference – KC, MO

31
Reformation Sunday

NOVEMBER -  NMI Emphasis: Thanksgiving Offering, World Evangelism Fund & Prayer

 6
District Teen Quiz

11-13
Pastor and Spouses Renewal

13
Festival of Life Practice - Johnson, VT

16
Mission Directors - Nashua

16
WHC  Board - Nashua

18
District Advisory Board – Quincy

25
HAPPY THANKSGIVING !
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